PANASZBEJELENTŐ ŰRLAP

	Panaszbejelentés dátuma:
	2020.10.05.

	A bejelentő neve:
	Nyirati András / Az emberség erejével Alapítvány

	A bejelentő értesítési címe/email címe:
	7621 Pécs, Citrom u. 12. / nyirati.andras@emberseg.hu

	Adatkezeléshez való hozzájárulás
	igen/nem


X Az Adatkezelési tájékoztatót megismertem és elfogadom. (https://tka.hu/docs/palyazatok/adatvedelmi_tajekoztato_panaszkezeleshez_kapcsolodo_adatkezeleshez.pdf)
A panasz tárgya: 

Dear Madam/Sir,

On 3rd of May 2020, our organization submitted an application for grants under the “”Erasmus+” application scheme. Grants within this application scheme are financed by EU funds, with Tempus Közalapítvány, a foundation registered in Hungary, being responsible for the management and distribution of these grants. We were dismayed to receive an e-mail from Tempus Közalapítvány on 24th August 2020, which not only happily informed us that our application, upon evaluation, reached the grant eligibility threshold, but also requested us to declare that we fully comply with the provisions of Law No LXXVI of 2017 on the Transparency of Organisations which receive Support from Abroad, warning us that such declaration was a necessary condition for receiving the grant we applied for.
(On June 18th, 2020, in Case C-78/18, the Court of Justice of the European Union (CJEU) found that by enacting the aforementioned regulations, Hungary has introduced discriminatory and unjustified restrictions on foreign donations to civil society organisations, in breach of its obligations under Article 63 TFEU and Articles 7, 8 and 12 of the Charter of Fundamental Rights of the European Union.)
In response to this request, our organization respectfully informed Tempus Közalapítvány on 25th August 2020 that the legal provisions concerned had already been found to be in violation of EU law, and as such, are inapplicable in the Member States; and hence, that our organization refused to submit the declaration requested unlawfully. Tempus Közalapítvány responded, on 27th August 2020, that their Board of Trustees had decided on August 24th, 2020, “that only organizations operating lawfully, observing domestic law could receive funding”, and as Law No LXXVI of 2017 is “still in effect”, a declaration regarding compliance with it may be lawfully required. On 31st August 2020, the results of the application were announced, and our organization was denied funding.

We have also been informed that organizations which had applied for the same funds but whose application had received less favorable evaluation were not asked to provide evidence of or commitment to register as foreign agents in compliance with Law No LXXVI of 2017. This further testifies to the fact that we were asked for such evidence or commitment at a stage in the application process where our application already received favorable evaluation, and the grant would have been awarded, had it not been for our consistent refusal to commit to a stigmatizing national regulation which has already been found unlawful by the CJEU.

We respectfully ask you to investigate the case above.

Kind regards,

Andras Nyirati

	panasztevő aláírása


Kérjük, a Panaszbejelentő űrlapot a panaszbejelentes@tpf.hu címre küldje el.
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